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Public Works – Development Services 

MEMO 
TO: John Lewis, Public Works Director 

FROM: Josh Wheeler, Development Projects Manager 

Re: Wallis Engineering Contract (CI-19-001); 2019 Oregon City Roadway Reconstruction Projects 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The original request for approval of a PSA contract for Wallis Engineering for the 2019 Oregon City 
Roadway Reconstruction Projects was in the amount of $78,444.68. 

The new request is $90,339.76. 

The increase is due to a change in scope whereby Public Works decided to add the resurfacing of the 
Hazelwood Sanitary Sewer Project area to the scope of this contract rather than creating a separate 
second paving project. The roads added to the scope are Hazelwood Drive from Barker to Hartke Loop 
and Vine Street from Hazelwood to Telford. 

Public Works feels that joining the two paving projects as one will increase the scope, create more 
bidders, potentially create more competitive bids, and reduce staff administrative time in managing the 
project. 


